NCYSA Executive Board Meeting
Zoom
December 12, 2023
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Roll Call										Present
Chair 									Bob Singer	X 
Vice Chair 								Demp Bradford X
Secretary 								Sarah Strickland 
Treasurer 								Alberto Cruz 	X
Director of Competitive 						Larry Taylor 	X
Director at Large							Boxley Llewellyn X
Director of Recreation							Rick Pierce 	X
Director of Tournaments and Travel					Susanne Conlon 
Director of Player and Coaching Development 			Art Rex 	X	
Director of Small Clubs						Steph Hamilton X
Director of Medium Clubs						Mike Martin 	X
Director of Large Clubs 						John Dalpe 	
State Youth Referee Administrator       				Paul James 	
NCYSA Representative 						Kathy Robinson X 


Call to Order
Chair Bob Singer called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Credentials Report
9/12 officers were present to establish a quorum. 

Demp Bradford moved to approve the minutes of the mid-year meeting.  Boxley Llewellyn seconded the motion. Bob Singer called for a vote. The motion was carried unanimously.

Director and Officer Updates: 

Personnel: Demp Bradford reported they are working on job descriptions and the compensation package.  

Financials: Alberto Cruz reported on the emailed financial statement. Balance sheet remained stable and healthy. No significant changes.  Income statement noted increase in player registration. Grant proceeds show a deferred element due to receiving money prior to spending. Discussion followed.

Director of Recreation: Rick Pierce noted an increase of over 5,000 players from the same date last year.  Staff is discussing better ways to improve recreation registration and risk management.  We have applied for a grant through Innovate to Grow to create a course to better educate our members through the USYS University. They also applied for a USYS Grassroots Grant for Top Soccer. Top Soccer Starter Paths to provide equipment to get organizations started. A “Buddy Course” was offered at UNC and the group would like to become affiliate members to offer TOP Soccer.

Director of Competitive Report: Larry Taylor noted 1039 teams for the spring season which is an increase of 159 teams from last spring. Preparing for a promotion and relegation meeting to discuss where teams need to be for the spring season and then will post brackets. Electronic passes are continuing to be a positive addition to the Classic season process. 

Director of Tournaments Report: 
Susanne Conlon’s report noted 39 sanctioned tournaments from August 2023 through May 2024. The following notifications to travel have been issued:
464 Out of State USYS Sanctioned Tournaments 
55 Non-USYS Sanctioned Tournaments
29 Out of State Scrimmages/Friendlies
16 Out of State Leagues 
A note of gratitude for all hosts, volunteers, staff, ATC staff, referees, sponsors, partners, and Executive Board that assisted with the State Cup series. 
2024 Spring Cup Dates:
Seeding Dates for Kepner Cup April 15, 2024
Seeding Dates for USYS: April 22, 2024
Kepner Cup Preliminary Weekend: April 27-28. 2024
USYS Preliminary Weekend 1/ Kepner Cup Preliminary Weekend 2:  May 4-5, 2024
USYS Preliminary Weekend 2/Kepner Cup Preliminary Weekend 3: May 11-12, 2024
Final Four Weekend: May 18-19, 2024

Fall 2024/Spring 2025 State Cup Site Bid to host applications will be available January 15, 2024 and are due March 17, 2024. 

Director of Player and Coaching Development Report: 
Art Rex noted the report sent in with enrollment in coaching courses including the Blended C Course, Blended B Course, and Leadership Course. Academy program had a well attended festival with 75 Youth Academy Sections. The Festival received positive feedback from participants.   ODP numbers are good and the program is rolling with the first event in January.  We will be hosting teams from Georgia, South Carolina, Virginia, and West Virginia. 

Director at Large Report: Boxley Llewellyn reported on Soccer Starts at Home roll out.  Boxley reviewed strategies to promote growth of the program by engaging with younger participants.  Discussion followed. 

Small Size Club Director Report: Stef Hamilton had no report.  

Medium Size Club Director Report: Mike Martin reviewed the research he has been conducting on PPO plans and potential insurance options for clubs to pursue.  Discussion followed. 

Director of Large Clubs Report: John Dalpe had no report. 

Additional Reports:
The State Registrar report noted 58,510 total players registered which is a 17% increase. 27 Boys teams, 6 girls teams for a combined total of 758 players registered with NCYSA but were not included in the census due to their participation in USYS Elite 64, Regional Academy League and National Academy League. 
Player movement as of December 2023 indicated 387 players were released, 124 were re-rostered, 523 were dual rostered, 621* were Non-NC residents, 326 were NC residents playing out-of-state. *This increase was due to the NC?SC Cross Boarder Agreement
International Clearances: 
1,333 Foreign-born or Foreign-born/US Citizens registered. 704 are returning as approved from previous years, while 545 are in the queue for approval or approved. 


Old Business: 
Symposium Workshop: 
Sat January 27-Sunday January 28 
Demp reviewed the format, plan and way to elicit participation. 


New Business:

New award proposal: Carrie Powell for Excellence in Athletic Training distinguishes certified athletic trainers for their service and contributions to North Carolina Youth Soccer and its members. 
Demp Bradford moved to approve the proposal. Alberto Cruz seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Boxley Llewellyn shared a proposal on a new fee structure for Risk management to be adopted for Fall 2024.  
#1 – Background Check Fee Increase from $7 to $10

Cost to run a background check on each participant has increased over 58% since 2018 ($2.50 each to $3.95 each).  

Risk Management application review process now also includes manually reviewing and approving/denying the participant’s photo and SafeSport certificate

Boxley Llewellyn moved to adopt the motion.  Alberto Cruz seconded the motion to adopt. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

Boxley Llewellyn presented a motion to Creating and Enforcing Repercussions for Member Associations that fail to have their participants complete the Risk Management process.

Increasing consequences per offense were proposed.  

Mike Martin made a motion to approve the proposal.  Rick Pierce seconded the motion to approve.  Discussion followed.  
Motion was tabled for further review. Motion passed unanimously.

Kathy Robinson shared a proposal to require SinC HQ to update the Renewal Application effective 2024-2025. 
 
This would also require NCYSA to approve a true late fee payment scale. 
• Renewal Application Fee $100 – deadline June 1st.
• June 2nd - $250 Fee
• June 16th - $500 Fee
• July 1st - $1000 Fee

Alberto Cruz moved to adopt the motion. Stef Hamilton seconded the motion to adopt the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

The staff submitted a proposal for the board to review regarding the affiliate program. 
Art Rex moved to send the proposal to the membership committee to review prospective membership and propose a fee structure for affiliation. Boxley Llewellyn seconded the motion. No discussion or comments. Motion was returned to the membership committee to review and may recommend a fee structure on a sliding scale based on expenses and necessary resources.  Motion to return to 

Motion proposed to create a Futsol Soccer Council. Mike Martin moved to approve the motion.  Stef Hamilton seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion proposed to create a Soccer Starts at Home Council to make recommendations to the Executive Board on policies, rules, and regulations applicable to the program. 
Boxley Llewellyn moved to approve.  Mike Martin seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Stef Hamilton proposed to create a “Financial Aid Fund” to use the penalties or fees to assist with small clubs scholarships. Qualified guidelines will be created to demonstrate need, and a committee will review to allocate scholarships. Proposal will be updated with details and will be presented at a future meeting for a vote. 

Two groups requested to become affiliate members to host a TOP soccer program. 
Groups will not pay membership fees but will be required to complete risk management and Safesport. 
Rick Pierce moved to approve the motion.  Mike Martin seconded the motion. 
Motion unanimously passed. 


Demp Bradford moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:08 p.m. Bob Singer called for a vote and the motion passed unanimously. The next meeting is scheduled for January 28, 2024.

Respectfully submitted, 

Sarah Strickland, Secretary 
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